
Minutes from the Commission Meeting held on 

August 2, 1988 

The Town of Englewood Board of Commissioners met in regular session on August 2, 
1988, at 7:30 p.m.  Commissioners present were Armstrong, Middleton, Conner. 

After a call to order by the Mayor, the minutes of the previous meeting were reviewed.  A 
motion was then made by Conner and seconded by Armstrong to accept the minutes as 
presented.  All ayes. 

After discussion on Ordinance 070588, a motion was made by Armstrong and seconded 
by Conner to adopt the above Ordinance on second reading.  All ayes. 

The Board members were then informed that the Englewood Beautification Committee 
was very interested in touring the Sugar Creek, Ohio community ti get some ideas on 
town renovation. 

The Mayor then brought up the option of possibly turning the old railroad right-of-way 
into a jogging track and placing a pedestrian walk across Hwy 411.  The Board agreed to 
look at estimates for the project. 

A new water line for portions of Sock Hill was then discussed as well as needed fire 
hydrants for Kale, tellico, Dodson, and Third Streets. 

A request by Wanda Lewis for relief on the sewer charge on her water leak was next 
taken into consideration by the Board.  The Board was in total agreement that no 
adjustment could be made as it would violate the terms of the Bond Indenture. 

Chief Jack then informed the Board that the police department had no radar gun as the 
used unit that was bought was for the Highway Patrol and only registered at extremely 
high rates of speed.  The Board was unanimous in its decision to purchase a new radar 
unit for the City for approximately $1,400. 

Due to his inability to attend all the meetings, Mayor Middleton recommended that 
someone from the Planning Commission be designated to 4-lanes for 411 
Committee.  All concurred. 

With no further business, a motion was made by Armstrong and seconded by Conner to 
adjourn the meeting.  All ayes. 

Robert H. Middleton                                                               C.A. Goodin                                       
Mayor                                                                                         Recorder 

 


